

## St John's Highbury Vale C of E Primary School

Conewood Street, London N5 1DL

Tel: 020 7226 4906

E-mail: <a href="mailto:admin@stjhv.lslington.sch.uk">admin@stjhv.lslington.sch.uk</a> Head of School: Mrs Lindsey Hodgson Executive Head: Mrs Tonnie Read

Friday 26th May 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

It feels like this half term has gone by in the blink of an eye. This week, I would like to say a HUGE well done to all of Year 2, who have been taking their SATs over the past two weeks. They have done incredibly well and have impressed all of the adults who have been supporting them during this time. A big shout out to Miss Bullen and Arthur, who have done a brilliant job in preparing the children for the tests. Thank you for all of your hard work!

#### **Islington in Bloom**

Every child attending St John's will have come home this evening with a packet of seeds to plant. Islington in Bloom are trying to promote a cleaner, greener and healthier Islington and are looking at our young people to help. Even though the Islington in Bloom gardening competition itself has finished, schools can still enter the annual Islington in Bloom Children's Poster Competition - for more details email inbloom@islington.gov.uk

### **Safeguarding**

In the interest of protecting all children, it is important that you inform school when you, as parents, are away and provide school with the contact details of the person looking after your child. Additionally, please inform the office and your child's class teacher if someone else is picking up your child after school, this includes any after school provision. We cannot release your child to another adult unless we have had consent from you.

#### **Golden Book**

Well done to all of the children listed below who have made it into the Golden book either this week or last week.

Week beginning 8 <sup>th</sup> May				
Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5
Archie	Jack	Filippos	Mike	Louis
Robyn			Ezekiel	Leo
Week beginning 15 <sup>th</sup> May				
Reception	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6
Vittorio	Emi	Oliver	Mariia	Lucas
			Sofia	
			Farrah	
			Maggie	















# St John's Highbury Vale C of E Primary School

Conewood Street, London N5 1DL

Tel: 020 7226 4906

E-mail: admin@stjhv.lslington.sch.uk
Head of School: Mrs Lindsey Hodgson
Executive Head: Mrs Tonnie Read

I hope you have a wonderful half term break. We are looking forward to a fun-fill, action-packed final half term of the academic year when we return on **Tuesday 6**<sup>th</sup> **June 2023**.

When we cling to the unchanging character of Christ, we can weather the winds of change.

Best wishes,

Mrs Lindsey Hodgson Head of School









